MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, MARCH 14, 2017
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, March 14, 2017, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to amend the agenda adding 5A. Chief Landry and 7A. Cooperative Agreement with Jefferson Parish.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on February 15, 2017 as read.

Chief Landry thanked the board for giving him the opportunity to go to DC with the levee board and stated that getting funding is an uphill battle and takes hard work from President Camardelle and the Commissioners. Chief Landry also questioned who has authority over the Hurricane Protection Levee on the north side. The answer was given that the town, state, and the Corps of Engineers have authority over that levee.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated 1. Oneil Malbrough attended the meetings in Washington DC bringing the levee board packets. 2.The Corps of Engineers wants a tolling agreement signed for the Reach 1 permit. The tolling agreement will be sent to the attorney for approval.3. Fifi Island Navigation Lights are working and the old lights batteries run around $160.00. 4. Reach 1 and 2 permit had a pre-application meeting working on an 8-year permit. 5. Bayside Rock Breakwater Permit will expire in July and will be renewed before the expiration date. 6. The General Engineering Contract needs to be increased for GIS Engineering to continue working on behalf of the levee board. A joint motion was made by the Commissioners of the levee district to amend the General Engineering Contract adding an additional $30,000.00 until the budget ends June 30, 2017. This motion also authorizes the President to sign the amendment. 7. The next levee inspection will be later this month.
President Camardelle stated that the levee board tractor is coming in the middle of next week.

President Camardelle stated him, Commissioner Besson and Oneil Malbrough represented the levee district in Washington DC earlier this month. They attended meetings with other levee boards and the Louisiana Washington Delegation. Mr. Camardelle also stated that he is working with CPRA on monies for coastal erosion. Mr. Camardelle thanked Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, the Governor’s Office, CPRA and Jefferson Parish Officials for working closely with the levee district on funding issues and helping with setting up the necessary meetings needed to help continue the segmented rock breakwater and other issues involving Grand Isle; he also thanked the commissioners for helping keep Grand Isle moving forward. He stated that the annual levee board workshop is in May where the commissioners attend ethics training and attend other meetings with levee board throughout the state. Mr. Camardelle thanked the Federal Delegation for meeting with us on our recent trips to Washington DC. Mr. Camardelle stated he had a meeting with Senator Alario and DNR to help with issues involving Elmer’s Island and letting people back on the island to fish. 
A joint motion was made by the Commissioners of the levee district to table the Intergovernmental Agreement between Jefferson Parish and the Levee District.
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve expenses associated with operating the levee board.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve Mr. Farrell Jeansonne’s request for a letter of no objection to installing and maintaining a boathouse, pier, and dock on the end of Rosethorne Lane with the stipulation that he has all the necessary state and local permits and follow all laws for this project.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 12:07 p.m.
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